
 

Bear Valley Springs Association 
Monday, March 6, 2017 

 
YŀǘƘǊȅƴ WŀŎƻōǎƻƴ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƎƻǊƎŜƻǳǎ ǇƘƻǘƻ ƻŦ ƘŜǊ ƘƻǊǎŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŀƛŘ άaǳŘŘƛŜǎǘ ¸ŜŀǊ 9ǾŜǊ ŦƻǊ IƛƳέΦ  Love it. 

Association Announcements :   
Pass along the eBuzz to your friends and neighbors in Bear Valley! 

Please contact Kathi Chattin, the Association Administrative Assistant, at 661-821-5537, ext. 231, 
or send her an email at kathleenc@bvsa.org for the following updates and information:   

Á Changes to your eBuzz subscription 

Á Request for eBuzz articles/updates/pictures (due by Friday each week) 

Á Bear Tracks articles/pictures (due no later than the 9th of each month) 

Á Committee agendas and minutes 

Á BVSA Website information (www.bvsa.org) 

Á Check out the eBuzz Archives if you missed an edition! 

A special thank you to everyone who sends me pictures for eBuzz and Bear Tracks. 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘ ƛƴ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ ǾŀƭƭŜȅΗ   

 

FOR CURRENT EQUESTRIAN AND HIKING TRAIL CONDITIONS CLICK HERE! 
 

mailto:kathleenc@bvsa.org
http://www.bvsa.org/
http://www.bvsa.org/index.cfm?fuseaction=page&page_id=5052
http://www.bvsa.org/fileLibrary/file_1490.pdf


 
BVSA & BVCSD Meetings  

BVSA Board Meeting Schedule 2017 

Regular Meeting ï 3rd Tuesday at 6:00 PM ï Oak Branch Saloon ï March 21st    

Special Monthly Meeting ï 4th Monday at 1:00 PM ï Oak Branch Saloon ï March 27th  

 

CSD Meeting Schedule (subject to re-schedule) 

BVCSD Board of Directors Meeting ï 2nd & 4th Thursday at 6:00 PM ï CSD Office ï March 9th & 23rd  

BVCSD/BVSA Liaison Meeting ï 4th Tuesday 9:00 AM ï CSD Office ï March 28th  
 

BVSA Committee Meetings 
 

Committee Meeting Schedule Time Where 

Equestrian Advisory Committee  Monday, March 6th   9:00 AM EC  

Golf Advisory Committee  Tuesday, March 7th  8:30 AM OTCC 

Rules Advisory Committee  Tuesday, March 7th 10:30 AM BVSA Office 

Recreational Advisory Committee  Wednesday, April 5 th  4:00 PM EC  

Food Service Advisory Committee  Thursday, April 6 th   1:00 PM OTCC 

Finance Committee  Thursday, March 23rd   1:00 PM OTCC 

BVS Kawaiisu Historical Park  TBD  2:00 PM BVSA Office 

 

 

 
 

 



 

Spring Art Show on the Way to Bear Valley Springs and Tehachapi! 
By Robyn Thompson publicity for BVSCAA 

Bear Valley Springs Cultural Arts Association is pleased to present its 33rd Annual Spring Art Show that will 

take place during Easter Week, which runs from the Art Show Gala Opening on April 8th, 2017 and closes on 

Easter Sunday, April 16th.   The Gala Opening offers appetizers and beverages, with wine available for purchase.  

Members are free and non-members are $15. 

We celebrate this gathering of fine artists with the opportunity for the whole Tehachapi Area to purchase 

wonderful pieces of art at reasonable prices, and you donôt have to drive to Los Angeles or San Francisco. 

It gets better!  Some of our gracious local artists have donated pieces of art for the fund-raising raffle.  You could 

get an artistic original for the cost of a raffle ticket!  Raffle tickets will be available at the Gala Opening. 

The Bear Valley Springs Cultural Arts Association (BVSCAA) is a California non-profit organization whose sole 

purpose is to provide visual and performing arts programs that will enhance the way of life in our community.  

Additionally, the BVSCAA brings informative programs through its Insights Series.  The BVSCAA also provides 

scholarships to eligible graduates in the greater Tehachapi Area.  Your membership expense is $15 for individuals 

and $30 for families located at the same home address. 

 
 

Click the featured artistôs name to view a write up on David Rivas, Terry Sonntag and Valerie Provines. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.bvsa.org/files/mnu_page_2691.pdf
http://www.bvsa.org/files/mnu_page_2692.pdf
http://www.bvsa.org/files/mnu_page_2729.pdf


 

 
CERT has wheelchairs, walkers, crutches, shower seats, potty extenders, canes, etc.  

to lend without cost to anyone in need. 
Contact:  Fiona Nelson at 821-8975 or Dawn Nelson at 821-5205 

The Greater Tehachapi Valley CERT is holding their spring CERT Basic Training class.  This 20-hour training course will teach 
you preparedness skills for our local hazards and how to help yourself, your family, neighbors, and your community after a 

disaster. 
The class will be held at Tehachapi Senior Manor Community Room, 554 West E Street (south of Kmart) on three consecutive 

Saturdays: March 11 and 18 (8:30am to 4:30pm), and Saturday 25 (8:30am to 12:30pm). 
To register or ask questions, go to tehachapicert.com, click óTrainingô, then óSign Up For The Next CERT Classô. You can also 

email gtvCERTrain@gmail.com or call the class manager, Jeannie Taylor, at 805-603-7424. 

 

Volunteers In Police  Service  
We are currently accepting applications for community -minded individuals   

interested  in providing service to the residents of Bear Valley Springs.  

For more information,  please contact  
Jay Carlyn, Captain, at 661 -858 -4106 or Karen Rathbun, Lieutenant.  

 

 
THE BEAR VALLEY WOMENS CLUB NEWS 

Celebrating Women in History Month 
Members and guests are invited to come dressed as a famous (or infamous) woman in history or as 

a gal from a past century or decade. Or, just come as yourself - a woman of the present making 

her own history (Hats and gloves not necessary). 

Our Guest Speakers. from the AAUW , will re-enact the stories in the lives of: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                       

 
 

   Levina Teerline       Pamela Traverse  Beatrix Potter  

   Story by       Story by   Story by 

   Jeannette Crouse     Diana Bergstrum  Laura Amstead 

 

http://tehachapicert.com/
mailto:gtvCERTrain@gmail.com
http://www.fema.gov/colorbox/node/35164?width=500px&height=500px


 

Weôll not forget the óWearinô of the Greenô with festive decorations and a delicious, traditional 

meal of Corned Beef and Cabbage with Boiled Red Potatoes, Salad/Dessert.    

 
*Update from President, Andi Hicks - We're saving Hats and Gloves for April.  

 

        

  
Come to the Dog Park at Cub Lake! If you don't have your tags, go to the Association office and, for $4 for each dog, 

you can get them. There is water at the park and shade and tennis balls. It's a great place to walk around with no 
leash or just sit down and relax while your dog makes new friends or sniffs things.  

If you have any questions or need additional information, please call Kathi Chattin at 821 -5537, extension 231.  

         
 

The CAA is a non-profit organization that provides visual and performing arts programs to enhance our way of life. The Board meets the 
first Thursday of each month at 3:00 PM in the OTCC Card Room. Everyone is welcome. Annual membership is $15 for individuals and $30 

for a family. Members receive the monthly newsletter and attend selected events free or at reduced cost.   
For information call President Susan Miller, sdcrowther@gmail.com, 661-917-5880. 

 
 

The beautiful green hills are telling us it is time for the Garden Club season to begin.  Hello fellow gardeners! 
Our first meeting will be March 17 at 1:00.  We meet at the Equestrian Center the third Friday of each month through October.  At the 

first meeting we will be collecting our yearly dues.  This year we must raise the dues to $7.00.   
This money is used to buy coffee, paper supplies and incidentals. 

This year is looking to be spectacular.  We have local gardeners speaking on their gardens, a garden tour, a trip to the Poppy Fields and 
some new and old gardening features at each meeting. 

It is our hope, at each meeting, you will leave with a few new gardening tips and have some fun too!   
Please join us for the kick-off meeting.  New and old members welcome. 

Garden Club contacts are Ruth Belben 661 972-1455 and Jody Snow 562  756-8585 

mailto:sdcrowther@gmail.com


  
YƛƳōŜǊƭȅ /ƭƻǿ ƛǎ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ .ŜŀǊ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ ǊŜŘǿƻƻŘ ǇƛŎƴƛŎ ǘŀōƭŜ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ bŀǘǳǊŜ tŀǘƘ ōȅ WŜŀƴƴŜ DǊŀȅΦ  

Enjoy walking the 1 1/4 mil e quietly surrounded by nature.  
The entrance is at Beaubi en Field with parking available.  

 
 
 

 

 
aŀǊŎƘ ǎƘƻǿŜǊǎ ōǊƛƴƎ ǎǇǊƛƴƎ ŦƭƻǿŜǊǎΗ  ¢ƘŜ ǾŀƭƭŜȅ ƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƎƻǊƎŜƻǳǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǇǊƛƴƎ ŀŦǘŜǊ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ άǿŜŀǘƘŜǊΦέ 

Anyway, we all will be looking forward to warm weather activities. 
Below is the schedule of events for 2016.  You will note that, as of today, there are no chairmen for any activities.  Hint.  Hint.  We are an 
optimistic club, but we still need some new blood to infuse more excitement and participation.  We have notebooks of detailed notes on 
all of these activities and we have plenty of volunteers (Indians).  We just need some new volunteers (Chiefs).  IŜǊŜΩǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜΥ 

May??  Progressive Dinner 
June 3  Chili Cook-Off 
July 1&2  Hot Dog Booth (Will Handley, Chairman) 
July 3   Circle the Wagons 
Dates to be determined ς 2 golf events 
August 26  Deep Pit Bar-B-Q 
October 21  Fall Dinner 
October 22 Horseshoe Tournament 
December 1 Toys 4 Tehachapi Children 

Please call Will Handley to volunteer for any of these events as Chairman (Chairmen) at414-6489.  Perhaps you would like to chair an RV 
trip, a Mexican cruise, or some other event that appeals to you.  We certainly are open to new and different activities. 

MARCH 16 ς {ǇƻǊǘǎƳŀƴΩǎ /ƭǳō aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ς 6:00-7:00pm in the OTCC Card Room.  We are having lively meetings and we look forward to 
you visiting us soon.  Please join us afterwards in either the saloon or the restaurant for dinner.  Italian night is a winner! 

 

As you pass the flag pole at Cub Lake you will soon see the beginning of the Bear Valley Springs Veterans Memorial.  The installation of 
two benches facing the flag pole and the lake will be step one.  Upon completion, there will be two more flag poles and columns that will 

commemorate the deceased veterans of Bear Valley Springs.  It will be a place for reflection and contemplation.  Kyle Olivier, the boy 
scout who is working for his Eagle Rank has information in the current Bear Tracks.  Those wishing to donate should mail their check to: 

The Bear Valley Springs Veterans Association 
1121 West Valley Blvd.  Suite 1 #310 

Tehachapi, CA 93561 
.Ŝ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ǿǊƛǘŜ άaŜƳƻǊƛŀƭέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳƻΦ  !ƭƭ ŦǳƴŘǎ ŀǊŜ ǘŀȄ ŘŜŘǳŎǘƛōƭŜΦ 

A big salute to all who attended the Bingo fundraiser at the Whiting Center.  Mark the first Saturday of each month and join the fun. 



Membership is open to all veterans who served honorably in any branch of service.  Your DD214 is all that is required.  
Contact Paul Tate as listed below for further information. 

For more information call Commander Jim Rice, 661-433-8625, jrice9382@sbcglobal.net, Membership Paul Tate,  
661-972-5985, pwtate@msn.com, or Chaplain Richard Oldenburg, 661-972-0703, jazjoc@exede.net 

 

 

 

 
Mondays at 9AM.    

ACBL sanctioned duplicate bridge games in a friendly environment.  

Contacts:   Rich Kemmerer (661) 34 2-0265, Tom Papac at 821 -1334, 
or e-mail rkemmerer@sbcglobal.net  

 

Women's "Eclectic" Book Club
The Women's "Eclectic" Book club in BVS is seeking new members.  The club meets the 3rd Tuesday @ 12noon-2pm in the main room of 

the BVSCC.  A pot-luck lunch is followed by discussion of the book of the month. Eleven books are selected annually in December by 
members.  All ladies that may be interested are welcome to visit a meeting. 

Contact: Sharon Guinn at 821-3455 or email sharonlee1939@yahoo.com 
 

 

 
Calling all equine enthusiasts! The United States Pony Club is an international organization that teaches children (and now adults) riding, mounted sports, 

and horse management. Historically, Pony Club has focused on the young English rider, but has recently expanded to include the Western discipline as 
well. Whether one enjoys trail riding on a backyard horse or has Olympic aspirations, Pony Club is dedicated to developing well-rounded horsemen and 

women in both riding and caring for their mounts. Children must be at least five years old and have access to their own pony or horse.  
Adults in the Horsemasters program will expand their current knowledge and skills.  

For more information regarding our BVS Pony Club, please contact Debbie Swarens at 661-825-5042 or Gary Yettner at 818-415-1222. 

The Bear Valley Buckaroos is the club for you if you enjoy horses, friendly people, and having a good time in the outdoors. The Buckaroos host 
equestrian ǇƭŀȅŘŀȅǎΣ ǘŜŀƳ ǎƻǊǘƛƴƎΣ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎΣ ŎƭƛƴƛŎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ ²ŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǎ ŀ ƳŜmber, 

whether you want to compete, volunteer, or be a spectator at any of our events, you are welcome.
Playdays are a series of fun events intended for riders of all ages that test the skills of both horse and rider. Playdays are held on the second Saturday of 

each month, May to September at the Bear Valley Equestrian Center. Points are awarded at each event and awards are presented at a party following the 
final playday of the season. The play days are also a great spectator event, watching the enthusiastic riders as they maneuver their horses through each 

challenging test of skill. 
Team sorting is a competitive event during which two teammates on horseback try to move ten head of cattle through a small opening from one pen to 
another. The cattle must be moved in numerical order with the starting number announced just as the team enters the pen. This is a fast-paced event, 

since teams are competing to get the cattle sorted as quickly as possible within a 1 minute, 15 second time limit. The fastest teams earn both money and 
Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ǘƻǿŀǊŘ ŎƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇ ōǳŎƪƭŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴǎ ƻǊ άƧŀŎƪǇƻǘǎέ ŀǊŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛǊŘ {unday of each month, May to 

September.  New and experienced riders are welcome and partners are chosen randomly, rather than being allowed to select their own teams. 
Regardless of the experience of the horse or rider, participants can build their team sorting skills during practice sessions held on each Wednesday and 
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴΣ aŀȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ŎƭƛƴƛŎǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǿƛǘƘ ά[ŜǇǇȅέ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŎƘŀƴƛŎŀƭ ŎƻǿΦ Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴΣ ǘƘŜ Buckaroos sponsor other 

training events of interest to our members, such as cow clinics and sensory clinics. 
 

mailto:jrice9382@sbcglobal.net
mailto:pwtate@msn.com
mailto:jazjoc@exede.net
mailto:sharonlee1939@yahoo.com


Please feel free to contact any Board member for a membership application or further information. Or, check out our Facebook page at 
ά.ŜŀǊ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ .ǳŎƪŀǊƻƻǎέΦ  The 2017 Buckaroos Board includes: 

George McMackin, President       Jeff Kermode, 1st VP      Annette Norfolk, 2nd VP       Cheryl Akerly, Treasurer      Doug Slavin, Secretary 
(661) 821-1116                               (661) 343-7503                (661) 304-0757                        (661) 609-6113                        (661) 805-7707 

  

  
COME HANG OUT WITH US!  

We meet on the third Tuesday of  each month  at the Equestrian Center Lounge beginning at 7:00 PM.   

We are neighbors, family and friends.  We share a common interest with all the residents in our desire to see an active, 

prosperous community.  We strive to promote good fellowship among the people o f Bear Valley Springs and promote a natural 

blend of equestrians with all the residents of the community.  We promote equestrian related activities and facilities a nd 

support the acquisition and preservation of riding and hiking trails in Bear Valley Sprin gs.  We strive to promote the interests 

of all riding disciplines.  We encourage safety, good horsemanship and sp ortsmanship.  We invite you to participate in the 

protection, promotion and preservation of the riding and hiking trails that help to define ou r community.  Everyone is welcome 

and horse - ownership is not necessary. To access the Horsemanõs website go to www.bvsha.com .   For more information contact 

President Joan Howard at 821 - 1577 or bvshoward@hotmail.com .  

 

Kate Quinn and Denise Togami 

If anyone is interested in joining the Greenhorns, we meet on Tuesday afternoons/evenings at 4pm  

and Saturdays at 9am at the Cattle Arena or give me a call at (909) 801-9631. 

Don McLaughlin, Greenhorns President 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meet the 2 nd Thursday of every month at the Equestrian Center Lounge at 6:00 PM.  

For more information contact Dawn Wright @ 821 - 8970 .  

 

 

 

http://www.bvsha.com/
mailto:bvshoward@hotmail.com



